Impact of the Commissioning Reviews 2016-17

BACKGROUND:

The Commissioning Priorities of NCC and the joint priorities of NCC and the CCG are brought to
the Health and Wellbeing Board on an annual basis. Last year, members requested an end of
year report which detailed the impact of each Commissioning Review.

PRESENT POSITION:

The timeline for each review will vary due to a range of factors, but the larger reviews which are
based on system transformation usually take between 18 months and 2 years (sometimes even
longer), before they reach the stage of implementation.

Following implementation, a further period of monitoring against expected performance
indicators is required before any judgement can be made in relation to the impact the new or
adapted services are having on citizens. In some instances, case studies can provide an interim
measure of that impact.

Impact on service provision can be identified from a commissioner perspective at an early stage,
but impact from a citizen perspective, similarly, may take a little longer to be identified and is
central to the ‘Review’ stage of the Commissioning Cycle.

Where a review is still in its early stages and impact cannot be assessed, progress in relation to
the process has been identified.

DETAIL:

The impact to date for each individual review can be found in Appendix 1 and Appendix 2.
Appendix 1 incorporates the Reviews undertaken by Nottingham City Council and Appendix 2
incorporates the Reviews undertaken jointly with Nottingham City Clinical Commissioning
Group.

NEXT STEPS:
Each review will continue to its implementation stage when further evidence of impact will be
available.

EXPECTED OUTCOME:
That each review is successful in achieving positive change for citizens.




